HBF Response to Development Control Policies – Planning Obligations  

· New development must only be required to contribute to provision required to meet the genuine need it creates and must not be expected to contribute to any existing shortfall.  This is a fundamental requirement of Circular 1/97 and should be clearly stated in the proposed Option.

· The Council cannot expect a contribution to be made off site where it is not necessary, nor the payment of commuted sums in lieu of provision.  The consideration of the suitability of a site to make a contribution towards affordable housing is a sequential process.  If a site fails at any of the hurdles as being unsuitable then no contribution should be sought by the local planning authority.  This is made clear by paragraph 10 (i) of Circular 6/98 which states that some sites will be unsuitable for the provision of affordable housing.  The paragraph goes on to describe those circumstances, including those below the threshold or those which the Council considers to have poor proximity to services or where costs of the specific development negate the viability of the scheme.  Thus, if a site is considered unsuitable for on site provision of affordable housing due to poor proximity to facilities, the site need make no contribution towards affordable housing provision.  The Council cannot require off site provision in such circumstances.
